

Clery Meeting Minutes Thursday, April 23, 2015 – 9:00 am PCR

Students Abroad: Marcy Yeager came to discuss education abroad. There was discussion about what is considered reportable. If an incident involves an NECC student while travelling abroad as an NECC student, staying at a hotel rented/leased by NECC, Marcy would send an Incident Report to Gene Hatem, Lane Glenn and David Gingerella and others as identified by Marcy's area.

Viewing of The Hunting Ground Trailer – The Team viewed the trailer for this movie. The consensus was although this is an extremely hot topic, it only speaks to one of the new VAWA Crimes that we need to make the college aware of. The hope is that the film will eventually work its way locally and perhaps we could view it as a team. We will keep it on our radar with the possibility of a Clery Field Trip in the Fall or late Summer.

Annual Report Edits: Marcia Winters and Karen MacDonald will meet to go over the Sexual Violence Section and send edits to Maggie. Heather has sent her edits.

Clery Training – There is upcoming training in Castleton, Vermont and New Jersey. Members who have not been trained are looking for venues that meet their needs and will report back next month.

Health & Wellness Fair: We had a great presence, good discussion with students. We gave out Rape Crisis Cards that the team would like to make available to Campus Security, the Bookstore, and Jitters. Maggie will print them and give the project to Project Search.

Sexual Assault Protocols: there was discussion about our institutional policy and procedure regarding sexual assault protocols. Mary Chatigny is the college's Title IX Coordinator. Information regarding our institutional policies and procedures would start with her. Mary was not in attendance at this month's meeting, so Maggie Lucey is going to touch base with her to get information on our current policies and procedures.

Suggestion made to partner with other schools such as Merrimac College, UMASS Lowell, and guidance counselors at the local high schools for viewing of the film The Hunting Ground. Other suggestion is to partner with the above groups to find out what they do in the way of education regarding sexual assault and violence.